
MINUTES FOR THE MARCH 17, 2022 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary, Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor and 

Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer. Road master Michael Fay was present. Solicitor Nathan Karn 

was present. 

 

Visitors:  Daryl Cole, Don Brantner, Wayne Baker, Scott Baker, Sherry Waddington 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the minutes as written for February 17, 2022, 

seconded by Ralph Rispoli.  

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report, seconded by Ralph 

Rispoli.  

 

Farm Show lease was discussed as to what needed to be in the Lease agreement. Solicitor, 

Nathan Karn, will get something together and send to the Township for review. 

 

Solicitor, Nathan Karn, has filed a suit against The Barker’s for their sewage issues. They have 

been served with the papers.  

 

Nathan Karn discussed the purpose and content of the Intergovernmental Cooperation 

Agreement. This agreement and Resolution can be done at the next meeting. 

 

Hoover’s Spraying would like to go on a drive around trip to see what the Township’s needs for 

spraying would be and then he can get an estimate together. 

 

The purchase of a external hard drive was discussed for backing up the computer due to being 

able to avoid computer disruption due to corrupt updates. The purchase would be approximately 

$180. Ralph Rispoli made a motion to approve the purchase, seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

Unanimous. 

 

Some more surveys were completed for Ganister and Yellow Springs Sewer Projects. They will 

be forwarded to Blair County Planning.  

 

Complaints from residents were discussed with Wayne Baker. Noise after 11pm, Oak Alley 

conditions, and logging were discussed. 

 

Roadmaster Report 

Road Master will work on an Agility Plan for Penn Dot for next meeting.  

Bear Crossing has a hole in the road where 2 pipes are supposed to meet. Plans to fix are in 

process. 

Hemlock has 2 pipes that can be combined into one. May be able to get a grant for this next 

spring. 

Lower Trial has some drainage issues and may be necessary to install a yield sign for safety. 

 

Supervisors Report -none at this time 



 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting with 

ratification, seconded by Ken Brenneman.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 8:40 pm, seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


